St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

December 17, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Sue Ann Weber, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, and Gray Mason
Board Members Absent:  Joe Finnegan, Deborah Combest, and Barbara Mitchell 
Others Present: Holly Lepick 
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from November Meeting
4. November Financial Statements 
5. Commons Financials/Corinthian Fund
The meeting opened with prayer at 6:00 p.m. in the Mission House.
The minutes from the November Mission Board meeting were read. 
Addendum to the Minutes: The Mission Board unanimously approved the Audit report by email ballot.

*Motion to accept the November minutes with the addition of the Audit vote Addendum, seconded and carried.
Report from the Treasurer 
Financial Statements- 
*Motion to accept the November Financial Statement and the Corinthian Fund Report, seconded and carried.

Audit Report- Completed and filed.

2014 Proposed Budget- Tabled until January.


Reports

Weddings- The Website had 133 unique visitors 45% of total traffic came from a Google search (8% increase from last month) and 25.5% came from the church website. 3 more brides have made contact through the website in the past month. One of the brides put down a deposit for 2015.
Church Website- The template for the overall layout is ready for review.
The Commons- Design & Construction Update 

Paver Installation-The paver installation is complete and under estimate by about $1,000.
Outreach- The Food Pantry has continued to see a high demand for food assistance. Good Samaritan Health Clinics has increased their work at Dining with Dignity and are performing health checks there on Wednesdays. St. Cyprian’s fed 80-85 people on our Dining with dignity night in December.
Jr. Warden Report- One of the men from St. Francis House would like to continue our lawn maintenance on his own. Jose will bring him to meet with Sue Ann this week.
Sr. Warden Report- None.
Vicar’s Report- 
Vespers 
Lessons & Carols- There was a problem with the train again this year. The people on the first train got a nice tour, but the second train was called back to Ripley’s and the people on it spent a long time sitting in the parking lot. We will probably not use the Red Trains again after problems two years in a row. Jim Vande Berg’s chili was a hit and there was plenty for all.

MLK Vespers- David Nolan will be the speaker and New Mount Moriah’s Gospel Choir will return.
Parking lot issue- The lot adjacent to the parking lot, which we use for overflow parking, is for sale.
Holly Vacation- Holly will be out of the office for a week beginning on Dec. 23rd.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
